
LITTLE FLOWER PARISH 
13th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

June 27, 2020 

420 College Avenue 

Regina, Saskatchewan     

S4N 0X2 

Phone (306) 522-8583 

E-mail:  littleflowerregina@sasktel.net  

Website:  www.littleflowerregina.ca 

MISSION  STATEMENT: Little Flower Parish as a faith community 
reaches out to all in service, compassion and love to fulfill our 
mission of proclaiming the gospel daily in word and deed. 

Little Flower Parish is wheelchair accessible 

through the Edgar Street entrance. 

Further, in keeping with the Code of Canon Law no. 

87, I grant to all the Catholic faithful dispensation 

from their Sunday obligation until further notice. 

Temporary Masses Hours, 30 per cent capacity, with 

no more than 150 people after May 30, by appoint-

ment: 

 

Little Flower Sunday Masses 

Saturdays, 5:00 p.m. & 6:00 p.m. 

Sundays, 10:00 a.m.  

 

Weekday Masses  

Tuesday  4:00 p.m. 

Wednesday to Friday  8:00 a.m. 

 

Little Flower Office Hours 

Temporary Hours: Tuesdays and Thursdays 

10:00 a.m.—4:00 p.m. 

 

Parish Staff Team 

Parish Administrator: Rev. Jake Ibay 

     littleflowerregina@sasktel.net 

Office Administrator: Valerio Quirino 

     littleflowerregina@sasktel.net 

Pastoral Assistant:  Bonnie Thiele Hunt 

    bonnie.littleflower@sasktel.net 

Caretaker / Maintenance:  Rick Morin 

mailto:littleflowerregina@sasktel.net
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13th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

June 27, 2020 

Theme: Jesus is the compassionate healer. He exercises his extraordinary power with a gentle touch. He has enriched us, 

his church, with that power. Through us, Jesus continues his compassionate mission.  

Hospital Chaplains 
 
Catholic chaplains visit patients and their fami-

lies to address any spiritual needs, to pray, to 

provide a friendly face and comforting pres-

ence, to talk about people’s fears and concerns, 

to bring Communion, and to contact a priest 

for Anointing of the Sick. 
 
If you or a family  member wish to receive a visit from a 

chaplain, please call:  General Hospital 306-519-1405, 

Pasqua Hospital 306-519-1380, Wascana Rehabilitation 

Centre 306-530-6511. 
 
Also, please let your parish know if you are entering the 

hospital. 

Offering of the Mass 
 

By virtue of the “communion of saints,” the Church com-

mends the dead to God’s mercy and offers her prayers 

especially the holy sacrifice of the Eucharist, on their 

behalf. (Catechism of the Catholic Church).  This prac-

tice dates as far back as Judas collecting a sin-offering 

for the dead, making an atonement so that they might be 

delivered from their sin. (2 Maccabees 12:39-45).  

Masses may also be offered for the intentions of the liv-

ing or in thanksgiving. Masses may be requested through 

the parish office. 
 
If you have the Mass offered on a specific date, please 

make arrangements at least one month in advance. 

This Week in the Parish . . .  

Daily Mass intentions as listed below: 

Tuesday, June 29  +Repose of John Frei  

Wednesday, June 30 No Mass Intention  

Thursday, July 1  No Mass Intention  

Friday, July 2  No Mass Intention (Mass Cancelled) 

Saturday, July 3           +Repose of Harold Kelm (5:00PM) 

             No Mass Intention (6:00PM) 

Weekday Lector/Altar Server:  Gabe Seiferling   

Mass Intentions  

We have a good number of open dates for July 

and beyond to accept your requests to have 

Masses offered for the intentions or repose of 

family and friends. This is a wonderful way to 

remember birthdays or anniversaries as well. Please call 

or send an email to the parish office to book your Mass 

intention. 

 

Parish Office Hours 
The parish office will be closed Thursday, July 01. In case 

of an emergency, please leave a message on our voice 

mail. 

Mass on Friday, July 2 is cancelled. Mass Schedule  

Starting next weekend, Little Flower will 

have only one mass on Saturdays, at 5:00 

pm. We will keep this schedule during the 

summer months, July and August.  



Prayer Ministry 
 

Please pray for the needs of the sick of our 

parish, the homebound, those who are affected 

by COVID-19 and the health professionals 

working on the front line, those in nursing 

homes and those who care for them, especially: Jean 

Zdunich, Jose Estioco, Germain Beaurivage, Jack Gebert, 

Dean Hutchence, Judy Klenk, Don Morrell, Claudia Sali, 

Ron Strassburger, Louise Wingerter, Father Lorne Crozon, 

Father Brian Meredith.  

 

 

Eric & Rica Salientes —June 27 —24 years 

Joe & Bernice Toth—June 28—36 years 

 Hans & Katherine Reisinger—June 30—64 years 

Danilo & Josephine Gonzaga—June 30—31 years 

Donald & Marjorie Benz—July 1—53 years 

Anthony & Louise Wingerter—July 2—62 years 
 

Richest blessings to all our couples. You are a particular 

witness of God’s love and fidelity amongst us!  

 

COVID-19 Update 

With the COVID-19 “Re-opening Roadmap”. places 

of worship are able to hold services with 30 per cent 

capacity, with no more than 150 people.  If you would 

like to come for a weekend Mass, please call or email 

the parish Administrator (contact on the first page) . 

13th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

“…as a matter of equality your abundance at the 

present time should supply their want, so that 

their abundance may supply your want, that there 

may be equality.”         

      Corinthians 8:14 
 
One of the tenets of living a grateful and generous life-

style is giving without expecting anything in return.  It is 

important that we not only grow, nurture and share our 

gifts; but that we also teach our children and encourage 

others to do the same.  This is the communal aspect of 

our Catholic faith.  We are the “Body of Christ”.  We are 

called to be dependent on each other and not live in isola-

tion. 

During this difficult time, your parish needs you!  
Covid19 has limited how we are able to gather. However, our parishes have regular and ongoing expenses. Al-

though you may not be attending Mass, these expenses still remain. During this time, it’s prudent to consider 

how you might support your parish. Your cheque can be mailed to Little Flower Parish or left in the parish of-

fice mail box (no cash please). OR Your donation can be made to your parish through the Archdiocese of Re-

gina by: 

• Pre-authorized direct debit  • By phone 

• E-Transfer     • Credit card 

• Offline by cheque  

Visit our Giving Page at https://archregina.sk.ca/giving for more information on how you can support your par-

ish.  THANK YOU to those who continue to support the parish through their weekly collection envelopes.  

Vocation View  
 

 “But by His doing you are in Christ Jesus, who became to 

us wisdom from God, and righteousness and sanctifica-

tion, and redemption”  

      1 Corinthians 1:30  

 

The Archdiocese of Regina Lay  

Formation Program 
 

Go Make Disciples! 
 
"There is always hope. This community pro-

vides strength and a place to share and express 

where you are at and how you are feeling. 

There is a range of ages and people involved. I 

am a young mom among grandparents and although 

there is this dynamic difference among us, there is com-

passion and understanding." - Farrah Semegen, Holy 

Child Parish, Regina. 

One weekend a month from October until June, Catho-

lics just like you are encountering Jesus Christ and his 

plan of sheer goodness while deepening 

their relationship with his Church. Are you ready to an-

swer Christ's call to know, love and serve him more 

deeply?  
 
We are currently accepting applications for our Fall in-

take. For more information on how to register or our 

COVID-19 health and safety protocols, please contact 

our Program Coordinator, Deacon Eric Gurash at 

306.352.1651 ext 211 or email him at:  

egurash@archregina.sk.ca 



LEADERSHIP CAMP 
 
The Archdiocese of Regina Youth Of-

fice invites teens to join us for our an-

nual leadership camp, in a “day camp” 

format this year. Participants will enjoy 

adventures in faith and leadership that 

will take us to “destinations all over the world.” Those 

entering grades 7-9 are invited to join us on July 13 and/or 

15. Students entering grades 10-1st year University are 

welcome July 12 and/or 14. Cost is $60 and further details 

can be found at: https://archregina.sk.ca/youth-ministry/

youth-summer-camps or by emailing  

oyyam@archregina.sk.ca 

Kenosee COVID Safe Family Camps! 
 

Looking for a summer get-away for your 

family? Check out the Kenosee Boys and 

Girls Family Camps. We offer great kids pro-

gramming during the days, parent time, fam-

ily time, and lots of fun and games for every-

one! This year we have adjusted our programming to en-

sure a COVID safe camp. We have 4 weeks of camp, 2 

weeks of Cana Catholic Family Camp and 2 weeks of 

Birch Ecumenical Family Camp. To learn more or to reg-

ister visit www.campkenosee.net 

YOUNG ADULT RETREAT  
 
“Press Pause and Pray”. Join us for Lei-

surely Meals, Laughter and Good Conver-

sation. Sports, Hiking and Beach time. 

Prayer, Sacraments, Stillness and Nature. Choice of 

Break-out Sessions. Campfire and Night Skies. Retreat 

runs from 10 a.m. to 11 p.m. @ Glen Harbour Camp on 

Last Mountain Lake. Saturday July 17 for ages 19-23. 

Sunday July 18 for ages 22 and up. Cost is $50 (Please let 

us know if cost is an issue!) To register: Send your con-

tact info to oyyam@archregina.sk.ca. Spaces are limited, 

so register soon. 

Praying for Priests Apostolate for the  

Archdiocese of Regina 
 

First Stage – Spiritual Motherhood for Priests 

St. Thérèse of Lisieux wrote to her sister Céline, 

this command to pray specifically for priests. 

“Let us live for souls, let us be apostles, let us 

save especially the souls of priests! Let us pray, 

let us suffer for them, and, on the last day, Jesus will be 

grateful.” 

The idea of spiritual adoption of priests, where a woman 

adopts a certain priest as her spiritual “son” for whom she 

promises to pray, is not a new one; however, it was re-

served only for nuns. In 2007, the Congregation of the 

Clergy, with the approval of Pope Benedict XVI, invited 

lay women to adopt priests as their spiritual sons, and to 

pray for them constantly, particularly before the Blessed 

Sacrament.  

In this Spiritual Motherhood of Priests, we try to imitate 

our Blessed Mother Mary, the first Mother of Priests, in 

her humility and sacrifice.  We adopt priests as our sons 

with the commitments of Eucharistic Adoration, daily 

prayers, and sacrifices to help our priest-sons give them-

selves to God more perfectly in being shepherds of their 

flocks, leading us all to heaven with them.”     

Would you like to become a Spiritual Mother and 

“adopt” a priest to pray for him? For more information 

please contact: Shannon Novak at tnovak@sasktel.net or 

at 306-585-1609 

St. Philomena Walking Pilgrimage 2021  
 
The 3rd annual Saint Philomena Walking Pil-

grimage is being planned for August 2021. This is 

a supported walk, rest stops and meals are pro-

vided and a trailer carries camping supplies be-

tween nightly stops. Covid safety precautions will 

be in place. The walk will be along gravel roads, high-

ways, and walking trails, covering about 100 km over 4 

days. Pilgrims are invited to join us for all or part of the 

walk. You are free to walk at your own pace, and you may 

join us, even for part of a day; transportation can be pro-

vided for you to get back to your vehicle. But, you must 

register before the deadline, August 4th. The pilgrimage 

starts at St Gerard’s in Yorkton on Wednesday, August 

11th, and it ends at Our Lady of Lourdes Shrine at Rama 

on Saturday, August 14th. For more information visit our 

website stphilomena.ca or phone 306-728-5525  


